
DEPARTMENT OF INFRASTRUCTURE, PLANNING AND LOGISTICS

STATE SQUARE UNDERGROUND CAR PARK – TRAFFIC 
DELAYS EXPECTED

Dear Stakeholder

A crane will be operating on the new state square underground car park between 6am to 5pm on 
12, 19 and 20 January 2019.

The work being undertaken consists of installing precast concrete wall panels that will form the 
outer wall of the underground carpark. Panels will be installed vertically with each panel being the 
full height of the carpark, each panel is 3metres wide and 10metres tall.

Traffic management and control will be in place while the crane is in operation and minor traffic 
delays are expected.

The map provided explains the traffic and pedestrian diversions that will be in place during the 
works. Access to the parking in the work zone next to the site will be unavailable during the works.

The new underground car park is the next step into rejuvenating Darwin city and making it a cooler 
and more public-friendly facility and attraction. The facility will have space for 450 cars, including 
public parking and have a dual role as a cyclone shelter.

We appreciate your patience during this time.

Queries can be directed to the Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics, Project 
Director Lyle Hebb on 8946 5218 or email lyle.hebb@nt.gov.au 
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